

Mr Aaron van Egmond Chief Executive Officer Hobsons Bay City Council 1 Civic Parade ALTONA VIC 3018

Dear Mr van Egmond

Land and residential uses at Techno Park Drive, Williamstown adjacent to ExxonMobil site

Thank you for your letter of 13 June 2024 and our subsequent meeting on 10 July 2024 about Techno Park Drive in Williamstown.

Environment Protection Authority Victoria (EPA) understands this is a difficult and sensitive situation for residents involved and can provide the following information in response to matters council has raised.

EPA does not have powers to prevent people from living in their homes nor does EPA have referral authority rights over potential planning decisions in major hazards facility safety areas.

EPA is not a planning referral authority but remains available to support council and community with advice on environmental and health risks. EPA also understands council and other parties may revise and review relevant municipal and/or site emergency response plans.

Any information EPA holds relevant to the Techno Park site is publicly available via EPA's <u>public register</u> and from VicUnearthed.

EPA is available to support any future work through council's Techno Park Housing Solutions Group as the established governance forum with key stakeholders and community support services for this matter.

If you would like any further information, please contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan Melbourne Regional Manager at or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Metropolitan or on the contact Mr Stephen Lansdell, Western Mr Stephen L

Yours sincerely

Lee Miezis

Chief Executive Officer

02 / 08 / 2024

cc: Mr Joe Calafiore, Chief Executive Officer, WorkSafe Victoria

epa.vic.gov.au

Environment Protection Authority Victoria GPO Box 4395, Melbourne VIC 3001 1300 372 842

